Newsletter 54 Vaccine Side-Effects: A Couple's Nightmare 3rd June 2014

Here is a story that highlights the need for individuals to freely choose the vaccines they wish to use without the influence of coercive practices - such as the threat of not receiving welfare benefits, childcare places or visiting your newborn child. In this example, aired today on Channel 9's Today show, a father became a paraplegic after receiving a whooping cough vaccine - even though he told the nurses he had received all the required shots. The nurses would not allow this man to visit his newborn baby without receiving a whooping cough vaccine because it was stated that there was 'a whooping cough outbreak'.

This father was required to sign a consent form to have the whooping cough vaccine (before he could see his baby) and the form he signed included a medical waiver that affected the legal action that was required after he had a serious reaction to the whooping cough vaccine. Whilst the medical profession describes these "immune system attacks" as a "rare" side-effect of vaccines, the truth is that governments do not know the frequency of these events in the population because they do not monitor the health outcomes of all vaccinated individuals and therefore they do not know how many of these events are occurring in the population. This is different to informing the population that "these events are rare".

The other confounding factor is that many of these events occur weeks or months after the vaccine and many people do not link the event with the vaccine. This is why it is necessary for governments to be collecting the data on the long-term health outcomes (5-10 years) of all vaccinated people. But government regulators have never done this.

Please listen to this story for yourself and ask your doctor for proof that the whooping cough vaccine is effective in preventing whooping cough before you agree to the vaccine and also ask for evidence of what constitutes a "whooping cough outbreak" and why a vaccinated person should be required to be re-vaccinated to see his newborn baby - when no evidence has been provided to show that this is necessary http://www.jump-in.com.au/show/today/videos/3602245706001/

Kind regards,
Judy Wilyman MSc (Population Health)
PhD Candidate